
 

No.AIRBSNLEWA/CMD BSNL/Medical Claims/2019-2020/     Dated:30.05.2020 
 
To 
Shri P K Purwar ji 
CMD BSNL 
New Delhi-110001 
 
Sub: Non-reimbursement of Telephone bill Claims and Medical claims of BSNL CO 
employees -reg. 
 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
 We would like to bring to your kind notice that the Telephone bill Claims of BSNL CO 
employees are due for reimbursement for the period Jan.-2019 to Dec-2019 and same is the status 
of the employees of other Units who are residing in MTNL Delhi and Mumbai Area. Telephones 
bill claims for the quarter ending March-2020 could not be submitted due to ongoing lockdown 
situation. 
As the merger of both BSNL and MTNL is the decision of the Govt. as reforms, the telephone bills 
being paid by the employees of BSNL and MTNL of both the PSIUs residing in BSNL/MTNL Area 
which should be immediately stopped once for all and DoT Status / Policy should be followed to 
avoid this Telephone claims reimbursement procedure. This is the problem being faced by the 
employees of BSNL residing in MTNL Area and vice versa. 
 
2. Similarly, the medical claims reimbursement are not being settled since April-2019 in BSNL CO 
and in the Telecom Circles these are pending for the last three years which has caused serious 
hardship to the BSNL retired employees. 
We would, therefore, request you to kindly intervene in the matter so that reimbursement of 
pending Telephone bill Claims and medical claims are settled at the earliest to avoid the hardship of 
BSNL retired employees. 
 

With kind regards, 
Yours Sincerely 

 
    (Prahlad Rai) 

                                                       GS, AIRBSNLEWA 
Copy to: 
1. Shri Arvind Vadnerker, Director (HR) BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 
2. Sh. S.K. Gupta, Director (Fin.), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 
3. Sh. A.M. Gupta, GM(SR), BSNL CO New Delhi -110001 
4. Shri Ashutosh Gupta, GM(Admin),  BSNL CO New Delhi -110001 
 


